Region 2 - Southern Mountains Homeless Coalition

Regional Meeting at Henderson County Dept. of Social Sevices

June 21, 2107 – 2 PM

Those present: see meeting attendees list
Kristen Martin is resigning as funding chair for the Regional Coalition due to taking on subrecipient role which would be a conflict of interest. This status will be in effect from July 1 to October 31, and in November THRIVE hopes to become a direct recipient.

Homeward Bound will continue to manage ESG to finish up the calendar year. There is a prospect of returning RRH/HOME funds. It is anticipated these funds will be redirected for use in Henderson County. Kristen thinks this resource should be directed to this Region, but talked about needed collaborations. In particular it's needed to consult with Safelight.

Jennifer apologizes to Trina and the group for delays in production of a Coordinated Assessment plan for the new region, which was due April 1. She has handed off much of that prep work on the plan. The draft plan has been forwarded to NCCEH, where Ehren Doler and Brian Alexander have reviewed it. It’s been forwarded to the BoS CAC for its approval. The writers plan for it to be implemented by August. Our reviewers want to be helpful, and we anticipate there are minor text changes that will be made.

Faye Hassell is going to be leaving United Way at the end of July, and will transition off as alternate lead. Her replacement at UW is Susanne Porter. Susanne is expected to be very helpful for implementing Coordinated Assessment. Misty Bradley with Vaya is suggested as a possible new alternate regional lead. Trina said that it would be ideal to train each alternate to serve as a lead, as we need to build administrative capacity.

At this point we will need to find a Coordinated Assessment lead, as Jennifer will not have time to serve. There is no funding, and time will be needed, to develop Memos of Understanding, partnerships, and work with a collaboration committee. Glori has done the work, but there is also an interest in seeing what related work THRIVE would take on.  Kristen agreed to have a conversation with Ron Howard and Glori Keating about possibilities for the CA Lead position.  
CA - We will need to designate a regional lead and a Coordinated Assessment coordinator for each county during the upcoming implementation. The BoS CAC may have to approve some changes moving forward in implementation of the CA Plan.  There will be separate memos developed for Domestic Violence shelters; for support resources such as food banks; and for other shelters. Jennifer said the idea is to promote accountability and responsibility in each county. Despite this aim the memos must not use county specific language. The group feels some ground will occur during county meetings in July.

Funding Lead - We will need a new Funding Committee lead, who should be supported by a working committee. They will help steer the region toward accessing resources to implement CoC or ESG work. Fortunately there is experience in the area to draw on, as two nonprofits in Transylvania get ESG funds, and there is also Rapid Rehousing in Henderson as has been discussed. Alyce Knaflich expressed interest in taking on the funding lead. It will be challenging as we anticipate that once grants are announced (ESG and CoC anticipated in the fall) there will likely be a required 2-3 week completion response. 

Point In Time -  Henderson plans to do a second survey in July, as local shelters report heaviest use then, which could differ from the January HUD-mandated count in significant ways. Transylvania County is aware of the issue as a presence of lots of campers, which it cannot well survey. It is notable that the region's chronic homeless count is the highest in the State (see the NCCEH website). Henderson plans to repeat use of the forms used this January. 

Staff changes: As mentioned, Susanne Porter is expecting to join us for Rutherford/Polk. Mark Fields is leaving The Haven, which  leaves Transylvania County needing a meeting facilitator. We have questions about Polk, which now has only a Domestic Violence shelter. A new person, Que-Tonnia Barret- Surrat, is coming to Rutherford from Gaston schools, with background in PSH work; she will be working with the Empowerment Center serving youth. 
David Carr is serving as our regional Veterans Committee representative.

The March minutes are approved by common consent.

The next meeting will be Sept. 20 at 2pm at Blue Ridge Community Health Services.  
With respect,

Chris Berg, regional secretary

